
                 

 

   

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

                              

                            

 

 

 

 

 

Entrance Antiphon    Psalms  16:6, 8 
To you I call; for you will surely heed me, O God; 
turn your ear to me; hear my words.  
Guard me as the apple of your eye;  
in the shadow of your wings protect me. 
 
 

First Reading    Isaiah 53: 10-11 
 
 

Responsorial Psalm    Psalms  32: 4-5, 18-20, 22.   R v. 22 
 
 

R.  Lord, let your mercy be on us, as we place our trust in you. 
 
 

The word of the Lord is faithful 
and all his works to be trusted. 
The Lord loves justice and right 
and fills the earth with his love.      R. 
 
 

The Lord looks on those who revere him, 
on those who hope in his love, 
to rescue their souls from death, 
to keep them alive in famine.      R. 
 
 

Our soul is waiting for the Lord. 
The Lord is our help and our shield. 
May your love be upon us, O Lord, 
as we place all our hope in you.      R. 
 
 
 

Second Reading    Hebrews  4:14-16 
 
 

Gospel Acclamation      Mark  10:45 
 
 

Alleluia, alleluia!  
The Son of Man came to serve and to give his life as a ransom for all. 
Alleluia! 
 
 

Gospel    Mark  10: 35-45 
 
 

Communion Antiphon     Psalms  32:18-19 
 
 

Behold the eyes of the Lord are on those who fear him,  
who hope in his merciful love, to rescue their souls from death,  
to keep them alive in famine. 

29th  Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B   16th / 17th October 2021 

The Son of Man came to give his life as a ransom for all. 

PLEASE NOTE 
Once you pick up a copy of the newsletter it needs to be taken home with you to ensure we 

adhere to COVID-19 protocols. Kindly DO NOT leave it behind after Mass has concluded. 

Parish Priest 

Fr Roy John Elavumkal SMM 
 

Parish Secretary  

Karen Taylor  -  Tue to Fri 
 

Finance & WHS Officer  

Karen Taylor  -  Monday 
 

Police Checks Unit  

Hiacinta Msomi  -  Monday 
 

Sacristan 

Weekdays: Michael Pierce 

Sundays: Terence Yeow  

& Roger Worth 
 

Mass Times 

Sunday    9.30 am 

Saturday Vigil Mass    6.30 pm 

Tuesday to Friday    9.15 am 
 

Confessions 

Saturday    6.00 pm 
 

Rosary 

Tuesday to Friday 8.45am   
 

Adoration of the Eucharist 

Every Friday before Mass 
 

Novena to St. Joseph 

Every Wednesday after Mass 
 

St. Joseph’s Primary 

Principal - Adrian Grbin 

Phone: 8431 2834 
 

Child Safety Contact & REC 

Anne Dudzinski 

Ph: 0418 847 804 
 

Knights of the Southern Cross 

Michael Boyle 

Ph: 8337 3270 
 

Parish Pastoral Council 

Chairperson – Alan Tyson 

Ph: 0412 389 875 
 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Ph: 8112 8700, 1300 729 202 
 

Youth Representative 

Nancy Ngure 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 9 – 12 

Ph: (08) 8431 6932 
 

 

 

 

 

Love heals 



 

 

Information desk 

Rosters for 23/24 October 2021 – 

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Time      Commentator / Reader          
6:30 pm  Anne Marie Platten 

 Chris Platten, Giulia Giuliani 
9:30am Alan Tyson 
  Antonetta Bartley, Mikayla Bartley 
Children’s Liturgy: Anne and Angela 
Count Team No: 6 Ron Hoogland, Sheila Hoogland, 

 Peter Rees, Indira Seimon 
Altar:   Mon. 4 October to Sun 31st October 
  Doreen Ryan & Nancy Ngure 
All those who volunteered please arrive at least 15 minutes before the start time 

and report to the commentator for that mass 

The Covid-19 plan:  
We are currently Level 1: with some additional Restrictions 
Places of worship must be supervised by, and be clearly identified as, a COVID 
Marshal. 
As of December 1, all public buildings have been provided a QR Code.  This code 
is to be scanned using the MySAGov phone app or using the camera on your smart 
phone. 
Arrangements listed below will be in force until further notice: 
Our Parish is Committed to Health and Safety.  
1. Please scan the QR Code located on the door or external wall of the church.  If 
you do not have a smart phone, please complete the Contact Register upon entry.  
2. Use the sanitizing gel provided at the Church entrance.  
3. As of August 12, seating restrictions are as follows 
3 person per 4 square metres.  
4. MASKS are mandatory for shared indoor public places so EVERYONE MUST 
wear a Face Mask while inside the Church.  The Celebrant is permitted to remove 
their mask while saying Mass. 
5. Holy Communion is given only in the hand.  
6. Everyone must take reasonable steps to maintain 1.5m physical distancing at 
all times.  People from the same household may sit together.  Please keep the 
social distancing requirement when processing for Holy Communion and when 
leaving the Church after Mass.  
7. Please remember to wipe down the area where you have been sitting/kneeling 
in the pews and use the sanitizing gel provided on your way out.  
8. Please follow the ENTRY and EXIT rules. 
9. If you are unwell please consider the health of our community and stay home 
until you are better.  
10. As of September 9, Funerals & Weddings are now capped at 150 people but 
must have an independent COVID Marshal if more than 50 people are in 
attendance. 
 
Your cooperation with these requirements is greatly appreciated. 

Fr. Roy John Elavumkal SMM 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS  
Anniversary:  Fr. Ante Gabric and all the deceased relatives 
and friends of our Parishioners. 

Eternal rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them; 
present them to God the Most High.  

Sick: We also pray for the sick members of our Parish and their family 
and friends. 

Sunday Collection   10th October ‘21 
First Collection  $    466.40 
Second Collection  
Envelopes  $    845.00 
Open Plate  $    264.50 
Electronic Giving  $    125.00 
Parish Account Total    $1,234.50 

   

Download at - thekidsbulletin.com

 
 
This week Catholic Mission invites you to partner with Sister Chalaad and the 
Good Shepherd Sisters in Thailand as they reach out to vulnerable mothers and 
their babies, who would have nowhere to turn when they need support, love and 
kindness the most.     Please give generously and donate to assist the Sisters in 
Thailand, as well as other vital mission programs supporting  
children  and communities in need around the world.   You can 
place your offering on the Special Collection Plate after 
Communion or use the appeal envelope, go online at 
catholicmission.org.au/thailand or text ’GIVE’ to 0488 854 436. 
We thank you for your support. 

FIRST COLLECTION RENEWAL  
The first collection renewal aims to raise awareness of the importance of the First Collection. 
The funds we contribute to the first collection each week are the primary means of sustaining 
our Priests, Deacons and retired Priests in our parishes.    Remember you can now give via 
the Giving section of the Archdiocesan Find a Mass App. If you need assistance, there is 
information on the website or contact Jane Juniper at jjuniper@adelaide.catholic.org.au 8210 
8223. Thank you to those many generous parishioners who support our priests and deacons 
through the First Collection 

DIOCESAN PASTORAL COUNCIL 
The Archdiocese of Adelaide is establishing a new Diocesan Pastoral Council 
whose work will include furthering the discernment and implementation of 
recommendations from the Diocesan Assembly and the decrees of the Plenary 
Council. We are seeking a diverse, skilled membership who can demonstrate 
leadership and commitment to the Gospel.   
Expressions of interest for membership to the Diocesan Pastoral Council need to 
include a brief written description of why you feel called to be a member of the 
council and what experience, gifts and skills you can offer. Two referees, one of 
which is your parish priest, must also be included.  
Expressions of interest may be addressed to Archbishop Patrick O’Regan                       
c/o Sarah Moffatt via email: smoffatt@adelaide.catholic.org.au or                                              
post to: 39 Wakefield St, Adelaide, SA 5000.   Deadline: November 1, 2021. 

Assist A Student  Breaking the Poverty Cycle………. 

by sponsoring students in neighbouring countries, who would 
otherwise not be able to afford schooling. 

Tranmere parishioners have an outstanding tradition of support for this 
program since it started in 1996                                                                      This year 
each sponsorship is valued at $100                                 Brochures are available at 
the church doors.                                                 More information online at 
https://www.vinnies.org.au/page/Our_Impact/International_Impact/Assist_a_s
tudent_today/ 

DIOCESAN YOUTH ASSEMBLY – Ages 16-30  Nov.21st Nazareth College, Findon. 
The 2021 Diocesan Youth Assembly will take place on World Youth Day Sunday November 21, 
2021.  This is an opportunity for young people ages 16-30 to participate in the ongoing 
dialogue and discernment of the Diocesan Assembly and the Plenary Council.  Young People’s 
voices are important to the development of our local faith community.  Food, music, 
speakers, and discussion. More information on www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au or contact 
Peter Bierer at  -  peter.bierer@cesa.catholic.edu.au 

CWL  
Next Meeting 
this Monday 
18th October 

1.30pm 
17 West Tce 

Kensington Gardens. 

mailto:smoffatt@adelaide.catholic.org.au

